
Older People’s Council

Minutes of the General Meeting held on Tuesday 16 August 2011, 10.00 – 1pm, in Room 126, King’s House.
Present: 
Jack Hazelgrove, Francis Tonks, Harry Steer, Mike Bojczuk, Peter Terry, Colin Vincent, Val Brown, Marina Murphy, Jane Simmons, Pam Lelliott (notes) 
NOTE: action points are indicated within the notes by bold italics.
1.        Apologies and Declarations of Interest

Apologies John Eyles, Colin Carden
2. Minutes of last meeting 13 July 


Accuracy:

(3)
Co-option - to add: All members unanimously agreed that this should be for the whole 
four years period. 
3.
Matters arising from 13 July meeting 

Southern Cross – Denise D’Souza to update later in the meeting.

OPC move to Overview and Scrutiny – Tom Hook to update later in the meeting.


Future speaker from the NHS  - Jane confirmed that Martin Campbell, Head of 
Engagement, NHS, would be speaking at the September meeting.

4.
Reports from Members


Harry reported that Grey Matters had had their AGM attended by two new nominees 
from the OPC, Val and Marina, a Board Meeting followed on from the AGM and a 
Planning Meeting was held on the 15 August, attended by twelve people. Harry has 
written to Jim Buttimer to thank him for all his work as Director of Grey Matters.


Val reported that she had attended the Grey Matters meetings which she had found very 
enjoyable. She has also been looking into the different organisations in the city.


Marina also had attended the Grey Matters meetings which she found very interesting. 
She advised that she had been researching the different groups in the city with a view to 
making a suggestion as to how the OPC can link up with these groups. She had also 
attended a BME Health Forum meeting an area that she is very interested in. Jack 
suggested as Marina has no area remit she could possibly share Colin Carden’s area, 
looking after
Rottingdean Coastal, to be discussed with Colin at the next meeting. 
Francis suggested that Marina join the LINk, contact Claire Stevens.



Mike advised that as well as secretarial work he had been researching his area and 
the groups in it.


Colin V reported that he had attended the B&H Community Workers Conference. 63 
people had attended from statutory organisations and community interest groups, the 
main topic had been working with volunteers, he found it interesting that the TUC had a 
charter on engagement working with volunteers, there was a workshop and an item on 
the Localism Bill, development are still taking place on this and it is to be on an agenda 
for discussion later in the year.


Peter reported that he had attended the Eastern Road Partnership meeting where 
drug and alcohol abuse in older people has been discussed, 1,400 people across the 
city are at risk. The Drug and Alcohol Team have sent information to Peter, who is happy 
to send onto any members who would like it. Peter would like to make a complaint, B&H
 
Transport Planning Team are conducting a survey on transport in the Whitehawk area 
knocking on doors to ask the public their views, Peter asked about the number 37B 
bus route the team advised that the 37B was on the agenda but that they would not tell 
Peter the date of the meeting. (Post script Pam spoke to Richard Johnson who advised 
that his team were consulting and gathering views from the public over the next year and 
no meetings have been arranged, Richard said he would welcome any views or 
comments on the 37B or any other issues by e-mail or phone:  
richard.johnson@brighton-
hove.gov.uk    Telephone: 292480).


Francis reported that he had attended a Pensioner’s Action Public Meeting, 30 
people had attended, with Jane Lodge and Juliet Warberton as part of the panel. Sadly 
Lila, Pensioner’s Action Administrator has resigned as from the end of the month, Lila 
has done a great job producing “The Pensioner” magazine. Francis had proposed Sue 
Howley as Chair at the meeting. Pam to send OPC minutes to Sue.              Action Pam

He had also attended a Pharmacy Meeting, the NHS are launching a new Community 
Pharmacy Scheme which has been piloted in Portsmouth with very good results. Each 
pharmacy will have a leader who can help and advise the public on many health issues, 
this is to be launched next year. It was agreed that the OPC should back and help to 
promote this scheme. 

Marina is a Health Trainer who works with volunteers she suggested training older 
people to be Health Trainers, Jack invited Marina to attend the agenda meeting with 
himself, Francis and Mike to discuss this further. Jack suggested that Marina attended 
HOSC (Health Overview Scrutiny Committee) the next meeting 
to be held on 28 
September, 4pm at Hove Town Hall.

5.
Chairs Report – Members Preferences


Marina would like it noted that she is interested in Equalities and Lifelong Learning and 
would like to be involved in these areas. 


Val is interested in History and The Keep and would like to highlight the transport issues 
to The Keep, Francis advised that at the Pensioner’s Association meeting it was also 
noted that transport to The Keep was difficult. Val would like to urge for The Keep to be 
serviced by a good bus service.

All were happy with the Proposed Areas of Interest. Jane suggested looking at the list 
again in a years time. All agreed.
6.
Dates for 2012


Pam to look at dates for room availability for next year for a Tuesday in  the 3rd week in 
each month.       

             




             Action Pam
7.
Speakers August – December 2011


August
Tom Hook


September
Martin Campbell, NHS


October
Bill Shelford, High Sheriff East Sussex 2009/10


November
John Baradell 10.00am, Terry Parkin, 11.15am


December
Bill Randall, Leader of the Council, 10.00 – 10.40am


Jane suggested Mary Evans, Commissioner Communities and Equalities as a possible 
future speaker.

8.
Bank Account for decision


Postponed until the next meeting.

9.
Short Break

10.
Speaker – Tom Hook, B&H Head of Overview and Scrutiny

Jack welcomed Tom to the meeting. 

Tom distributed handouts to members: 


B&HCC Organisational Structure, 


How the Council Operates




Guidance on Scrutiny. 


Tom went through the handouts describing the political structure of the council, Cabinet, 
The Cabinet, and The Full Council. 

Council will debate:

· Petitions and E-petitions – over 1,200 signatures
· Public Questions

· Deputations

He explained what Scrutiny was and how it worked. They can not make or amend legislation or change council decisions but the work they do can influence decision making. One of the ways they work is to undertake ten in depth reviews per year, at present they have had thirty five suggestions put forward, one of these that would be of interest to older people is “The Future of Bus Passes”. A good evidence trail on why a subject should be reviewed is needed before being put forward for consideration. In October a decision will be made on which suggestions will be reviewed, details of this will be on the council Consultation Portal, found on the council website.
Q&A
Q
How can the OPC work with Scrutiny?

A
Scrutiny can undertake an in depth review for the OPC, their panel would gather 
evidence of the suggested subject, talking to other experts like the NHS, the Bus 
Company etc. for their views, then publish a report with recommendations.


They could provide a structured way to forward issues for the OPC.

Q
How can we get involved?

A
Tom suggested new members could go to the Overview and Scrutiny 
Commission meeting chaired by Cllr. Gill Mitchell, or they could attend a 
committee meeting that is of interest to them: Adult Social Care & Housing, 
Children and Young People, Culture Tourism and Enterprise, Environment and 
Community Safety,  or Health (HOSC).
Q
How do members know what is coming up on Scrutiny?
A
This can be found on the Council’s Forward Plan. Tom to circulate this to the 
OPC.  








  Action Tom

All thanked Tom for his informative speech. Tom said he was very happy for members to get back to him with any further questions.


Update from Denise D’Souza on Southern Cross


We have two Southern Cross homes in the city: Bon Accord and The Downs Care 
Centre. Bon Accord is a nursing home for older people with mental health needs, 
B&HCC had stopping placing in the home as there had been longstanding issues 
regarding the quality of service delivery and also safeguarding concerns.  However, 
improvements have now been made and B&HCC have resumed placements there. The 
Downs Care Centre is a good home and continues to be so and B&HCC are continuing 
to place there. Both these homes are viable and financially secure. It is hoped when the 
new provider, who should be known by the end of this week, is in place, that continuity of 
care will be assured for the residents there.      

11.      Secretary’s Information

Mike would like express his thanks to John Barry for all his help.


Mike highlighted an e-mail he had received from The Baring Foundation, where grants 
are available for voluntary arts organisations in the UK that are currently working with 
older people. The deadline for applications is 30 September 2011. 
                          
Mike reminded members of the OPC private forum, where he is setting up a diary. 
Members can use this forum to organise work, let other members know what they 
are doing and communicate with each other in between meetings. If the OPC are to 
influence things this needs to done as a collective body, policies can be set up on the 
forum, members can make decisions on issues and so proceed quicker rather than 
waiting until the next meeting.                                                                                         
The OPC website: Mike advised that he could make some changes to the website and 
had added a group photo. Work is needed on the website a link from the council website 
could be set up, or it could sit within the council website. Lottery funding may be possible 
to help set up a new website, it was also suggested that SCIP may help or an internship. 
Mike would like to set up a History Section to include past members and past work and 
achievements. All members to get back to Mike with any photos or information that he 
could use for this.                                                                                                Action All 
Marketing: the OPC need to develop a standard presentation, to include what the 
OPC is and what the OPC have done, this could be used to apply for funding or to The 
Lottery Commission ( The Lottery Commission can take up to 2 years). Brian Walsh, 
(Council Media Officer) is happy to speak to members about Marketing.                               
Annual Report: All members to get their Member Profile and a passport size photo to 
Mike by next 
week.                                                                                             Action All 
Harry is happy for his profile to stay the same as last year. Jack will write the forward.
12.
Medical Cards: Marina suggested that maybe the OPC should be distributing the cards 
in a different way and in different places. Jane suggested contacting the PCT to set up a 
meeting with the pharmacy and emergency care commissioners, their advice would be 
valuable, before possibly arranging to do a presentation to one of their forums. Marina 
said she would be happy to attend a meeting.
13.
AOB











  
Marina presented a module. To be effective the OPC needs a powerful voice both 
socially and politically. We need to think what is at the top of the OPC agenda, what are 
our Strengths, Weaknesses, Opportunities and Threats and what steps we need to get 
to our Desired State (our vision of what we want to achieve). Jack and Harry advised 
that the OPC had a Mission Statement and an Action Plan which they will pass on to 
Marina.  






                       Action Jack/ Harry 
Signed




Chair



Date 






